Nottinghamshire County Council update for Bramley newspaper March 2021
It has now been just over a year since the first works on the Southwell Trail began with the removal of vegetation and trees. 

Now, 12 months later, attention has turned to the trail once again to take advantage of planting season to complete the final phase of the works in this area.
Four new large field maple trees and over 40 more trees and shrubs are now being planted along the trail, which will be followed by the ground being seeded with a wildflower grass mix.

Focus has also now turned to Lower Kirklington Road, where roadside features comprising  kerb drainage units between the Ropewalk and Entrance to Archers field to capture surface water are being installed. 

These works will improve surface water drainage by allowing water to flow more effectively into the Dumble rather than along the road towards properties. 

These works will be carried out in two phases – the first is currently underway taking advantage of the road closure that is already in place to construct a pedestrian crossing off Burgage Green, so that disruption can be kept to a minimum. 

Phase two will start later in the Spring and will see temporary traffic lights put in place rather than a full road closure, to enable safe working space. 

Less than a mile away, another area surface wide scheme has made good progress. Works on Church Street have been split into two phases and will help water run off the road more effectively.  

The lack of gullies on Church Street previously meant that surface water would use the road as a channel in times of heavy rainfall, but now, with phase one complete in the region of Commissioners Bridge, water will be able to flow into new pipes and discharge into the dyke. 

The second phase of these works is due to begin in the next few weeks and will focus on a section of Church Street further up from Commissioners Bridge towards Southwell Minster.

Gullies will be installed in this section to capture surface water flow which will drain directly into the Potwell Dyke, instead of flowing towards properties on Easthorpe. 

Elsewhere, the non -intrusive ground radar survey of the pitches and open land adjacent to the Potwell Dyke continues to inform the design of the flood water store which is proposed for this area. We are grateful to colleagues in Historic England and County Archaeology for their ongoing liaison with our project archaeology team.  

Latest updates on all the works in Southwell, along with some Frequently Asked Questions can now be found at www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/southwellflooding
